
May & June 2017 
 
Dear Praying Friends, 
 
During the past two months God gave us the opportunity to present our burden for Kenya with many 
churches. We had seven scheduled meetings, and we also visited several other churches. Even when 
we are just visiting a church, God often allows us to have a few minutes to share about our calling 
and burden for Kenya. Praise the Lord! 
 
In May, we took an overnight trip to the emergency room when our 3-year-old, Esther, swallowed 
the snowflake charm from her necklace. The charm was stuck in her throat and was causing her 
much pain, but fortunately, it was not blocking her airway. The doctor was able to remove it without 
any complications. We praise the Lord for watching over Esther! 
 
Since the start of deputation, we have been praying for a minivan with more leg room and cargo 
space. Recently an anonymous donor gave us a $5,000 love gift! We shopped around for a few 
weeks, and God led us to a navy 2008 Dodge Grand Caravan. It has low mileage and is quite suitable 
for our needs! God is good! 
 
Lydia turned two years old on June 15th! The following week we traveled to Ocala, FL to attend our 
mission agency’s annual Family Fellowship Week. We had a wonderful time meeting other 
missionaries serving with World Wide, and our children enjoyed making and playing with new 
friends. Our whole family was encouraged and uplifted through the teaching and preaching of the 
Word of God! Before leaving Ocala, we took a little time as a family to visit Silver Springs State Park 
where we rode the glass bottom boats and saw some alligators. The girls had a blast! 
 
Our support level continues to go up! God has provided us with 9.5% of our monthly support! We 
want to say a special thank you to Victory Baptist Church of Vidalia, GA; Bible Baptist Church of 
Vidalia, GA; Emmanuel Baptist Church of Cochran, GA; Bible Baptist Church of Hazlehurst, GA; and 
Grace Baptist Church of Douglas, GA for partnering with us to reach Kenya with the Gospel! 
 
We praise the Lord for: 
Increase in our support 
His protection and provision 
Our new van 
 

We pray for: 
Our support to continue to increase 
More meetings in the month of August 
Wisdom in preparing our house for the market 

 
Thank you for your prayers and support, 
 
 
Matthew & Rebecca Rose 
Deborah, Hannah, Esther, and Lydia 
Missionaries to Kenya 


